
Chair Roegner, Vice Chair McColley, Ranking Member Craig, and the honored members of the Government 
Oversight and Reform Committee, 
 
Although I do not have a personal hardship story to tell, I have been keeping close tabs on the changing 
Governor's Covid orders and have been evaluating the Covid data numbers. From what I can determine, the 
Governor's orders have had very little effect on the cases, hospitalizations and deaths.  
One person should not have total control over the citizen's of Ohio's health, work and home life activities. I 
expect our 3 branches of government to check and balance each other and we do not have that right now. SB 
22 must pass. 
 
Thank you, 
Diane Colvin 

 


